MANGHAM BAPTIST CHURCH JUNE 2020 NEWSLETTER

Rick Aultman—Pastor



The month of June will have us getting a little closer to a normal schedule. Beginning on June 7th, we will meet indoors once again. Adults are asked to drop little children off at the nursery, pre-K and kindergarteners in the old fellowship hall and first through sixth graders in the family life center. Children should be dropped off between 10:15 and 10:25 (no earlier than 10:15), allowing adults to get into the sanctuary by 10:30 service time.

These last few weeks have not been easy, and it may be a little while before things are back to normal. But, I want to thank all of our church members for showing our community what the church looks like when it's outside the walls of the church building. While we have certainly been inconvenienced as we have been forced outside our comfort zone, our church members have persevered and been an example to our community of what it looks like to be the hands and feet of Jesus. I am proud to be the pastor of a church made up of such committed and caring people. Thank you for allowing me the privilege to serve alongside you.

Believing and Belonging, Bro Rick

List of June Birthday's Attached

Our Senior Saints Over Seventy

Celebrating our Senior Saints over seventy in June: Bobby Bruce, Roger Odom

Church Encampment

The Richland Parish Baptist encampment is currently remodeling cabins, and there is a fund set up for anyone who would like to donate towards this cause.

Colonial Manor Birthday Cakes

Rachel Gandy's Sunday School Class is responsible for the cakes going to Colonial Manor by June 15.

Donna Rhymes will deliver the cakes on June 16.

Children in Action News:

I have missed all of you and pray that you are doing well. We will not have our CA classes during the summer. Parents, if you would like for your child to receive any of the mission stories or activities, let me know, and I will mail some to them. Send me a message or call me at 235-1083.

Love, Mrs. Donna

Graduates Day Rescheduled

The Graduates Day originally scheduled for June 13 has been postponed to July. We will keep you posted about the exact date and times.

Children's Camp

Centrikid camp originally scheduled for June 7-11 has been cancelled; however, we have planned an alternative camp at Timber Creek campground in Mississippi. The camp for third through sixth graders will be held June 22-26 with our group leaving on Monday and returning home on Friday.

Men's Gridiron Conference Rescheduled

Our trip to Huntsville, Alabama, for the Gridiron Conference has been moved from June 19 to August 21. If you have signed up for the conference but find that you are unable to attend in August, please contact Bro. Rick. If you signed up and are able to attend, we need you to pay your fees as soon as you can. If you have any questions, contact Bro Rick at 318/366-3925.

Youth Group

Youth Regathering: Our Youth group will meet on Wednesday nights beginning June 3 at 6:00 pm in the Family Life Center.

Adult Prayer Meeting

Adult Prayer meeting will resume on Wednesday evenings at 6:30 in the sanctuary.

Samaritan's Purse

We need: Toothbrushes, Hot Wheels, rubber balls, and other small toys for boys.

Pokeno

Ladies pokeno will be June 8 @ 6:00 PM

Jerry & Rachel's Class

Jerry & Rachel's class will continue to use zoom until we get back into our classroom. This new quarter, we will study Proverbs and Song of Songs. Please let Jerry or Rachel know if you would like to join the group.



VBS 2020- Railway Express-Jesus Will Power You Through July 27-31st

At this time, we are still planning to have VBS. If something changes we will be prepared for next year! If you are interested in helping with VBS, please go to the church website (manghambaptist.org) and click on children's ministry, where you will find a link at the bottom of the page that will allow you to let us know what area you would like to work in. We need help in all areas. If you need to you can always fill out the sign-up sheet and return it to the secretary's office. We are also needing people to donate old keys, nuts and bolts for crafts. Anyone interested in helping with decorations (we need all the help we can get) can join us in the children's church area any time after 5 on Wednesdays - will probably be there until about 8. Thanks for all your help in advance! If anyone has questions, you can call Jean Aultman at 376-3925.

Web: www.manghambaptist.org

Facebook: www.facebook.com/manghambaptist

Email: office@manghambaptist.org